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MEMORANDUM 

October 17, 2023 

TO:       Sharon Lumbantobing, Thurston County Community Planning & Economic Development 

FROM:  Lisa Christensen, Thurston County Environmental Health Division 

SUBJECT: Project 2023103076, Folder Sequence 23-107931 XI, Tax Parcel 13610130108, 

Walterscheidt Reasonable Use Exception (RUE)  

The above-referenced project has been routed to this office for review and comment. This project is 

requesting a reasonable use exception to develop a steel building to store enclosed car trailer, Motorhome, 

1956 Chevrolet truck and a car lift to work on it.  

The property is currently developed with an existing residence that is served by a single-family well and  

on-site septic system. The septic system was permitted and installed in 2001 to serve a 3-bedroom 

residence.  

Environmental Health’s review of the RUE is complete, and the proposal appears to meet the 

requirements of the Thurston County Sanitary Code. Therefore, Environmental Health recommends 

approval of the Reasonable Use Exception application.  

If you or the applicants have any questions regarding Environmental Health’s review, I can be reached at 

lisa.christensen@co.thurston.wa.us or (360) 867-2629. 
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